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August 9, 2021 

VIA EMAIL 
 
Honorable Aida Camacho-Welch, Secretary 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Ave., Suite 314 
P.O. Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
 
 Re: In the Matter of the Petition of Village Utility LLC for Approval of a  
  Municipal Consent to Provide Sewerage Service to a Portion of the  
  Township of Sparta, for Approval of Implementation of an Initial 
  Tariff for Wastewater Service Within The Township of Sparta, 
  And For Other Required Approvals 
  BPU Docket Number WE18080926        
 
Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch: 
 

Please accept this joint letter request on behalf of the parties involved in the above-
captioned proceeding (Staff, DPA and the Company) for relief from a requirement contained in 
the BPU Order adopting the Stipulation of Settlement dated, March 19, 2019.  In the Order, the 
Board directed that the initial rates established therein remain in effect until Village Utility files 
its next base rate case, or until new rates are set as part of an acquisition proceeding.  With 
respect to the next base rate case, the Order further states that it “shall be filed on or before 
December 31, 2021.” See Order at p. 5 (citing Paragraph 5 of the Stipulation of Settlement) 
(enclosed).  

The current rates were established based on the assumption that a full build out of the 
project would occur before December 31, 2021; however, the Company will require additional 
time to complete construction and secure leases before full build out will be reached.  It is 
anticipated that full site build out and full occupancy will occur closer to the end of 2022.  
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Accordingly, the parties to the Stipulation, jointly request that the Board grant Village 
Utility relief from the requirement that it file a rate case before December 31, 2021.  The 
Company will file its next rate case when appropriate and as may be necessary to ensure the 
continuation of safe, adequate and proper service to its customers.   

Sincerely, 
 

 
Courtney L. Schultz 

 
CLS/CJ 
Encl. 
 
cc: Susan McClure, Esq.  
 Mike Kammer 
 Megan Lupo 
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